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VILLAGE OF OAKWOOD

COUNCIL HRLMC MEETING MINUTES

	October 22, 2019


PRESENT:


Eloise Hardin – Ward 2**




Jim Climer-Law Director

Elaine Gaither – Council at Large



Patricia Rogers – Ward 4
Chris Callender – Ward 1




Mark Garratt – Police Chief
Candace Williams – Ward 5





ABSENT:

Johnnie Warren – Council President*


Anthony Akins – Ward 3
* Arrived after roll call

**=Chairperson 
Hardin opened meeting at 7:39pm
Climer: At the last meeting there was a request to amend employee classes. I suggest breaking them down into three; Full-time, part-time and temporary employees. We also recommend getting rid of the probationary periods in the policy because, we want to be an at-will employer, if I understand correctly. A provisionary employee implies employee right to continue employment. We recommend new hires or transfers receive a 90-day review and evaluation. Hardin: I agree with you. We can never get evaluations here. She asked him to prepare evaluation forms. This will be up to the administration to implement; we have to be consistent. Climer: The elimination of the five classes and going with three will reflect in the handbook. I ask this committee to review it and if so, we will move along. Hardin asked if the working document is digital. Climer: It is already listed in the memo from Ami. 
Page 22 – Climer: We may want to include a clear statement that you don’t work unless you are on the clock. If Supervisors are watching employees work off the clock, they need to stop; even if that employee is voluntarily working, because it would be an FLSA standard issue. Hardin: Where is it written I have to pay you, if I let you work? Climer: I wouldn’t phrase it that way. Climer: It says that here and it can be put in a memo. Hardin: None of what you said exists. As a complete package, that statement must be documented. Williams: Do we have a training manual? Hardin: Can we have a training manual for management. Climer: The easiest way to do that is to finish this manual. Then pull items from it putting it in a form to supervisors. In addition, we need to be careful in rounding minutes; we will attend to that. 

Page 23 – Climer: The term ‘active payroll’ has a meaning we may not intend here. Williams: Does it say if you are late, you receive a deduction in pay? Climer: We need to look at that. Williams asked if we have to round? Climer: We don’t have to, I will speak to Brian.  Williams asked if it is enforced. Hardin: No.
Page 24 – Climer: I suggest we amend ‘active payroll’ to say, if you work in excess of 40 hours. Is there interest in offering compensatory time off? Clerk: We are offered comp time. Here, comp time is earned and used in the same pay period. However, if I have projects in a given week, it is hard to take off. I would rather do comp time, because I live in the Village and work here, I would rather not do the overtime and incur the expense. If I can’t because of workload, what do I do? Climer: We need to formalize a compensatory time policy. Williams: How is that recorded. Clerk: It can be recorded in the SSI system. Williams: The policy could include a time frame. Climer will speak with supervisors if comp time will infringe on workflow. 
Page 25 – Climer: Some are exempt from overtime pay. We are going to check that. It is more than simply salaried positions according to the Fair Labor Standards. Gaither asked about Clerk of Mayor’s Court. Climer: That is one I want to investigate. Williams asked if we have ever had an Assistant Director of Finance? Climer: I don’t know. Williams asked who the Director of Public Services is. Clerk: That is Tom Haba. Rogers stated that is when Karen came in. Clerk: Alzenia Rice served as the Finance Director for a while before Karen came on board. I believe Karen was the assistant then Alzenia stepped down to fill her original position by choice. Climer: A position is created by an ordinance. If you are going to abolish a position, you simply don’t fund it. There is nothing wrong with having the position. 
Page 26 – Climer: I don’t know if we pay people monthly or quarterly, but there is a statute which requires weekly payment. Callender: We get paid monthly. Climer: That probably isn’t an issue. I may suggest getting everyone on a bi-weekly schedule. Williams asked about the longevity payment. Clerk: Every employee receives it. For me it is only $13 every two-weeks. Hardin: Based on the number of years you are here. Clerk: Yes, it is in the original handbook. Climer: I suggest we remove Police on that since it is provided for in their contract. I will check with Brian. Williams asked if it is a separate line item. Gaither: It states in the handbook; all employees, except the Police, shall receive longevity payments after a period of five years, 10 years, 15 years and 20 years. Climer: I will confirm the Fire Dept. longevity.
Page 27 – Climer: Eliminate the ordinance references since they change all the time. 
Page 28 – Climer: We have added the language on smoking regulations. Williams asked where the cigarette disposal is located. Clerk: It is at the front of the building. It is more than 15 feet away. Climer mentioned we have eliminated smoking all together on the premises or in Village vehicles. Williams asked if the ORC code had a specific distance. Climer: I think it does. 

Page 29 – Climer: We will amend that to say pay adjustment for non-union employees. Williams asked about adding a time frame for employee evaluations. Climer: I prefer to leave that with management. Hardin: I agree. That is part of the problem, there are no evaluations. Climer: You want to make it yearly. Hardin requested mandatory be added. Williams: The Police Chief said annual evaluations are ineffective. Hardin: He said periodically as a Supervisor, you make notes. Williams: They put something in their system anytime something happens, and it is updated all the time. Hardin: I want it annual. Gaither: The Supervisor may not know what the employee did all year long. They have nothing to back it up. Down the road, if you want to reprimand someone, it may not jive. You should have evaluated every 90 days. Climer: I agree in a sense. In the event they are disciplined, they may declare discrimination. The employment lawyer looks for the personnel file where every year it is stated the employee had good evaluations. It is hard to overcome. Hardin: We couldn’t say Jack was a good boy, we had to give specific examples to back it up. Climer: I have done some employment brochures. Hardin: At year end, I had to be specific. That forced me to do an evaluation once a month, then I had supporting documentation at year’s end. We had objectives monthly. We had to give corrective action. Gaither: You have to develop a form. Hardin asked the Law Director to make a note for a Supervisory Manual to include a form. Climer: Are you thinking a quarterly evaluation. Callender suggested semi-annually. Climer: Even six-months evaluations can be long. I suggest quarterly.

Going Forward

Climer suggested each committee member read from page 29 to page 59. You can accept or make suggestions on your document or get a list going. Hardin: Consider it done.
Meeting adjourned 8:25p
Approved: ____________________________
______________________________________


_________________________________
Eloise Hardin, Chairperson




Debra Hladky, Clerk of Council 
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